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 PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

OF THE PARISH OF MANCETTER
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting of the Parish of Mancetter, held on Wednesday 9th December 2020 commencing at 7pm using Zoom technology.
Present:
Chairman 


Mr T Hopkins.
Parish Councillors
Mr J Arrowsmith, Mrs G Forknall, Mrs S Healy * and Mr P Mann.
*Mrs S Healy joined the meeting by telephone.
Parish Clerk


Mrs E Higgins

Finance Assistant

Mrs K Meads
Item 1- Welcome 
Mr T Hopkins welcomed everyone to the first ever online Parish Council Meeting.
Despite a number of technical difficulties, the council did manage to be quorate and conduct business legally.
Item 2 – Recording of the meeting.
There was no recording of the meeting. 
Item 3 – Apologies
Apologies were noted and accepted from Mr P Kelly.
Mr H Blackburn and Mr R Taylor were not in attendance.
The Police, Borough and County councillors were not formally asked to attend on this occasion whilst the 

Parish council tried to manage the technology. The meeting had been advertised on the website with the 

published agenda.
Item 4 – Notice of Interest

There were no declarations of interest.

Item 5 – Public Question Time.
There were no members of the public present. No concerns had been raised with the clerk by telephone or e-mail prior to the meeting.
Item 6 – Minutes of the last meeting.
The draft minutes from 22nd September 2020 were formally signed by the chair as a true record of proceedings.

Item 7 – Matters arising from the minutes of 22nd September 2020.
· Traffic Calming.
A constructive meeting took place on 13th October 2020 attended by Mr T Hopkins, Mr P Mann and Mrs E Higgins from the Parish Council and Councillor Margaret Bell and Graham Stanley from Warwickshire County Council. Some immediate actions can be taken to refresh road markings, and the trial of a vehicle activated sign with number plate recognition to assist with speeding and road safety as well as the fight against crime is being looked into.
· Financial update on parish council computer equipment.
The new laptops are working well, and coupled with larger monitors and wireless mice and keyboard are proving beneficial in conducting parish council business. There has been a refund issue between Dell and the Parish Clerk over a duplicate payment taken from her personal account. Mrs S Healy asked if there was anything the council could do to offer support while this matter is pursued by the clerk.
An additional bill by a local company for £120.00 for setting up the new equipment has been received. For the time taken and quality of the work this is good value for money, and fits with the parish ethos of supporting local business. This amount will be funded through the existing website budget.
· Quotations for trees.
This is still ongoing and has been delayed due to the coronavirus and sourcing a contractor with the appropriate level of public liability insurance.
Item 8– Any other Parish Business for Discussion – not covered in any other agenda points.

· WALC AGM Feedback.
The WALC AGM was attended online by Mr T Hopkins with support from the parish clerk.

It was agreed that membership of WALC should be continued, due to the benefit of subsidised legal advice and training. There will be no increase in WALC membership fees this year, although a 2% uplift is being levied by the National Association of Local Councils (NALC).
· Update on Rights of Way issues.
The obstruction and damaged steps along the canal near Hartshill have been reported. It was proposed for our Rights of Way contractor to have a look at the steps with a view to making them safe in the interim period. Marker posts are continuing to go missing around the local area and is an ongoing problem. A diversion sign has been placed along Purley Chase Lane which is not authorised and will be reported to the Merevale Estates.

Item 9- Future administrative and Clerical Arrangements.
Mr T Hopkins and Mrs E Higgins attended a recent training course on “Understanding Employment Issues” and it was reassuring to note that the council complies with the latest requirements.
Following a discussion within the private and confidential section of the meeting; it was decided subject to full council agreement to look to recruit to a 10 hour per week Assistant Clerk post. The candidate will work towards obtaining a CILCA qualification and continue to provide the council with adequate cover and support through ever changing and demanding times.
The coronavirus restrictions may impact on the timescale of implementation, but provision will be planned for within the forthcoming budget.

Item 10 – Planning Matters and Current Applications.
· Update on building work and enforcement issues.
The NWBC Enforcement officers have been out to the property on the corner of Mill Lane and are okay with the work done to the garden. However, the newly built garden room does exceed the permitted development limitations so a planning application will be required.
· Draft Local Plan.
Mrs S Healy had been unable to obtain a physical copy of the draft plan and had therefore not been able to submit comments.
· PAP/2020/0439 Little Close Quarry Lane Mancetter – Certificate of lawfulness for erection of building and parking of construction site vehicles and plant.
Despite the council requesting that a new application be submitted for the site, a certificate of lawfulness has been granted.

Activity at the White Hart pub in Ridge lane is being monitored and ownership may need to be established.

Item 11– Finance
a) Signing of Payments.
All cheques and bank payments were signed in accordance with the bank mandate by two councillors and returned to the Finance Assistant.
b) Conclusion of external audit by PFK Littlejohn.
Mancetter Parish Council have successfully completed the audit process for 2019 / 2020 and have received confirmation from the government appointed external auditors.
c) To discuss initial draft budget in order to prepare for the 2021/2022 budget and precept request to be finalised in January 2021.
The draft budget figures were discussed in detail and approved in principle. Costings will be obtained from Warwickshire CAVA and The Rowan Organisation regarding the possibility of payroll outsourcing. A document had also been submitted to councillors with four precept options for consideration.
This will then enable the council to submit the final precept request in January on receipt of the tax base.

In recognition of the use of the Brownie and Guide Zoom account to facilitate this online meeting, the Chairman decided to use his £50.00 Chairman’s budgeted allowance as a thank you. The Brownies and Guides usually provide refreshments at the parish annual meeting, so this way the group can continue to be supported.
Item 12– Cemetery and Maintenance around the Parish.
· Review of contracts for Cemetery and Churchyard Maintenance, Rights of Way and Parish handyman
All three of the local contractors who currently undertake these roles have resubmitted expressions of interest to continue for the next two years at their current quotation prices.
The council are happy with the commitment and quality of the work that they produce and therefore it was proposed by Mr J Arrowsmith, seconded by Mrs G Forknall and agreed unanimously by those present, that the council continues to support the local economy by renewing all three contracts for a further two years.
· Progress report on Cemetery Railings.
Due to the current Coronavirus restrictions the company organising the work have once again had to furlough staff. The order is placed and will be completed as soon as they are able.

The roof to the Cemetery shed is ready to be replaced once the weather improves, and Mr T Hopkins and the Parish handyman will work together to complete the project.

Item 13 - Date of next meeting: Tuesday 26th January 2021 at 7pm.
As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.50pm.
Signed        
Date: 

